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Happy pruning season! The best time to prune limbs on many trees is during the 
late winter or early spring. This allows for more wound closure during the growing 
season and reduced chances of disease exposure. Here are a couple of tree 
pruning tips: 
-Prune trees to a central liter for stronger structures
-Use the "3 part cut method" (see page 8 for QR code link to graphic)
-Don't remove more than 25% of branches
-Cut just outside the branch collar. Don't cut flush with the trunk, nor leave a stub
-If you have fruit trees, call the Marshall County Extension Office to request a free 
home pruning lesson/visit from a Master Gardener! 

For more information, follow the QR code at the bottom of page 4 and/or attend 
one of the lessons provided by the Marshall Master Gardeners at our local libraries 
advertised on page 8! 

Nearby Upcoming Grain Programs: 
KATS Drone Sprayer Training March 20
Italian Ryegrass Control Field Tour March 27
Wheat Field Day May 13
KATS Crop Scouting Workshop May 15
KATS Planter Clinic June (TBD)
Pest Management Field Day June 26
Corn, Soybean and Tobacco Field Day July 22
KATS Field Crop Pest Management & Spray Clinic August 28

*Follow the QR code on the right for more details! 

Attention Woodland Owners, are you interested in the potential of making extra 
profits from your land investment? Are you considering carbon markets? Then 
checkout the "Woodland Carbon Market" program advertised on page 6 to receive 
an unbiased breakdown of whether carbon markets are worth your while! 

LAST CHANCE PESTICIDE CLASS- Don't miss the last scheduled private applicator class of 
2025! Due to participant demand, it's a night class! See page 9 for more details! 

The Benton City Council is currently drafting a proposal that will require Farmers Market 
venders to have a business license. If you have an opinion on this matter I would 
encourage you to contact a Benton City Council Representative as soon as possible, as 
changes are already in motion. (I just learned about this yesterday.)

February has already thrown some crazy weather at us. I hope everyone managed to stay 
warm and dry during these insane weather episodes. For those who did not, please 
request resources from the Extension Office, we may have disaster resources that could 
help. 

Stay "aggie" out there!    -Nikki

Nikki's
Newsletter

Marshall County Agriculture and Natural Resources's Update
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Marshall Co. Conservation District's
              Highlight of the Month:
                          Ag Day, Tree Giveaway,
                                   Contests and more!

Bring on Spring! It may only be February, but the Marshall County Conservation District is gearing up for 
warmer weather. 

The Art & Writing contest winners were selected for the county back in December and will be announced 
within the month.  Winners from each elementary school receive cash prizes and a t-shirt.  The theme of the 
contest for 2024 Was ‘Protecting the Forest Together’.

Plans for the Ag Day event for fourth grade have begun with the date set for Friday, April 4th. 
The Ag District recertification process for District 079-03 has begun.  Division of Conservation staff have 
provided information from the Marshall County Property Valuation Administration for landowners within this 
district.

Preliminary documents have been sent to Tichenor and Associates for the upcoming audit as required by 
Kentucky Revised Statute 65A.030.  Tree seedlings were ordered last fall and will be available for pickup 
(FREE!) on or around April 22nd.

For more information about any of these events, please contact our office at 270.527.2606 or email Vicki at 
mccd@bellsouth.net
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UK Publication of the Month! 

While most tree species can be 
pruned throughout the year, the best 
time to prune trees is when they are 
dormant in the winter before the 
bark loosens up about a month 
before they leaf out. Branches are 
easier to see, lighter without the .

Pruning Trees (FOR-129)

foliage, and the potential for spreading diseases, and 
the chance for peeling bark from the tree is less.
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You May See a New 1099 Form in Your Mailbox
By Jerry Pierce | Kentucky Farm Business Management Program

Farmers may begin receiving a new income-reporting Form 1099-K, Payment Card and Third Party Network Transactions. It reports 
gross payments to you for goods or services made through credit card, gift or debit card, and on-line payment services. These Third 
Party Settlement Organizations (TPSO) take payment from customers for you. This includes things like Venmo and PayPal.
For 2024, these TPSOs are required to issue a 1099-K if total payments to you exceed $5,000, but they may send one even if the 
payments are less. For 2025, the amount is $2,500, and by 2026 the threshold falls to $600, like most other Form 1099s. The lower 
threshold will result in a lot more 1099-Ks being issued to many more taxpayers.

Currently, these kinds of farm transactions are used commonly for direct sales to customers. Think farmers’ markets, on-farm retail 
markets, roadside stands, online sales, nurseries, wineries, and agritourism operations. But they are also being used for sales of hay 
and livestock.

What to report: Report the full amount of gross payments from Form 1099-K. Use your records to verify accuracy and proper 
reporting of gross payments on your tax return.

Generally, payments from family and friends will not be reported on Form 1099-K, but the purpose of payments isn’t always clear. 
You may have to ask the TPSO to send a corrected 1099-K to remove non-farm income. You should set up a separate business 
account with the TPSO for receiving farm income and a personal account for non-farm income to keep the payments separate.
If the transactions are for farm income you should deduct fees, credits, refunds, and shipping costs charged by the credit card 
company or TPSO as farm expenses.

Where to report: Report gross payments as you would income from other forms of payment. Report payment for farm-related sales, 
custom work income, and miscellaneous farm income on Schedule F (Form 1040). Report gross payments for sales of farm 
equipment and breeding livestock on Form 4797. Rent will generally be reported on Schedule E (Form 1040).
Do not subtract expenses from the amount reported on Form 1099-K. The IRS will be looking for the gross payments reported on your 
return. Include them in expenses on the appropriate return.

Report sales of personal items, like autos and appliances, and sales and services from a hobby, on Form 1040.
Third-party networks will require you to complete a Form W-9 with your Employer ID Number or Social Security Number for reporting 
purposes so they can report to the IRS. Failure to do so may result in backup withholding of 28% of gross payments, and possibly 
loss of the service.

For more information see Understanding your Form 1099-K at https://www.irs.gov/businesses/understanding-your-form-1099-k.
See also the Tax Topic Form 1099 Information Returns at https://extension.usu.edu/ruraltax/.

Save the Date! 
9th Annual 

Marshall 

Master Gardener 

Plant Sale

May 17th!
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Marshall County ANR Agent 

Ingredients: 
1 butternut squash, halved and seeded
1 acorn squash, halved and seeded

1 tablespoon olive oil

1/3 cup chopped sweet onion
4 cups chicken broth

3 tablespoons peanut butter
1/3 cup packed brown sugar

1/2 teaspoon ground black pepper

3/4 teaspoon ground cinnamon
1/4 teaspoon nutmeg

Fresh parsley for garnish
Nutritional Analysis: 200 calories, 6 g fat, 1 g saturated fat, 5 mg cholesterol, 600 mg 

sodium, 36 g carbohydrate, 4 g fiber, 14 g sugar, 10 g added sugar, & 4 g protein

Recipe of the Month

Butternut & Acorn Squash Soup 

Directions: Using a vegetable peeler, remove the skin from the butternut and acorn 

squashes and cut into 1-inch cubes. In a large soup pot, heat the oil on medium high. Add 

the onion, and cook 1 to 2 minutes until it starts to become translucent. Add cubed 

squash, and cook 4 to 5 minutes. Add chicken broth, and bring to a boil. Lower heat, and 

simmer 30 to 35 minutes, until the squash is fork tender. Allow to cool slightly, then blend 

until smooth in a food processor or blender. Return mixture to the pot, and heat to 

medium low. Add peanut butter, brown sugar, pepper, cinnamon, and nutmeg. Stir until 

well blended. Garnish with fresh parsley. Serve warm. Servings: 7 (1 cup)

Follow on

Facebook:
@marshallcountyanr

Website:
marshall.ca.uky.edu/anr




